Pecan Grove Fire Department



Business Meeting

January 5, 2016
I. Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 7:03.  
II. Prayer by Larry Danna

III. The Pledge was led by Chief Woolley
IV. Roll call: Joe Cartwright
V. Financial Report –
A. Overall, finances looking much better.

B. Waterside votes on Fire/Mud plan in May 2016.  

C. Line item budget will be complicated, but can be done.  
D. Apartments will be 580 connections X $11 per month  

E. There was a brief discussion on areas covered, areas to be covered, and financial implications.  

F. An article in the Fort Bend Coaster (a.k.a Herald-Coaster) erroneously reported that two subdivisions adjacent to Pecan Grove had set up a new Emergency Services District (ESD).  

G. There was also a brief discussion of the financial implications of the recent garage door incident at Station 1 (damage to vehicle, close call for personnel).  

VI. Unfinished business: 

A. On the bylaws:  

1. Bylaws are under revision. 

2. Fire Board has its own bylaws.  

3. State has copy of bylaws; has already been revised two times; currently working on revision three.  

4. Under new bylaws, members will need to make 25% of all calls per month, or work two duty shifts per month in order to remain in good standing.  
B. Membership: (Billy Hoft): 
1. Two new applicants: 

a) Kevin Espinosa

b) Jawaid Ali

2. Mike Payne applying for re-admission to the department.    
C. Training: (Matt Cornell)  
1. Feb. 19 – 21: Brazoria/Ft. Bend Field Days  

2. March 6 – 11: Spring school at A&M

D. Equipment: (Curtis Brown)
1. Car 61 has battery issues.  

2. 80Kw generator available for $14,000; will need forklift to unload and install.  Still need to determine solution to generator for Station 2.  
E. P/R: (Mario Lerma/Duane Hines)
1. Golf tournament coming up.  
2. Duane meeting with Kroger for 5 Miles 

3. Golf For Greater Houston grant had problems;  got air packs, but only a few spare bottles.  

VII. New business  
A. Rewriting SOG’s.  Some SOG’s can be moved to Rules and Regulations.  
B. Duty Crew has log book for members responding to station.  

C. Jillian Grimes is interested in forming a women’s auxiliary to support members and spouses, daughters, etc.  First meeting on 1/6/16.  

VIII. Good of the Order –  

A. Duane Hines addressed the department, thanking all for their support during his illness.  He also apologized for comments made during an earlier business meeting.  

IX. Executive Session – 
A. The meeting was suspended briefly for members to discuss membership requirement issues.  All applicants and probationary members left the meeting for the full members to pursue the discussion.  

B. When the executive session concluded, the remainder of the attendees rejoined the meeting for the adjournment.  

X. Meeting adjourned at 9:00 pm.  
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